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Introduction 
 

One of the biggest transitions for a new 
married couple is moving from me to we.  
After a life of singleness the coming together 
can be a challenge for the twosome.  This is 
true for several areas but particularly 
challenging in the area of finance.  The 
number one cause of divorce is unresolved 
conflict and while couple fight over a lot of 
things conflict over finances is at the top of 
the list. 

One of the more interesting analogies in the 
faith walk is the picture of Christ as husband 
and the Church as bride.  While that picture is 
compelling, it can also be helpful in 
understanding how we can relate to the Lord.  
As we continue our study of Biblical principles 
about money, this study cover verses from 
Acts to Revelations.  This section of Scripture 
is a look at the early church (Bride of Christ).  
From a great history lesson in Acts to 
instructional letters to the young church from 
the apostles this section is rich with things we 
need to know as believers including principles 
about money.  

Wisdom about money seems to be 
everywhere or at so it would seem.  Financial 
Advisors on every corner desirous of helping 
you understand how to best manage your 
money.  Now don’t get us wrong we think 
there is wisdom in getting wise counsel from 
seasoned professionals.  But, to understand 
what the Lord thinks about money is even 
better.   

 

This simple study is a collection of verses from 
the Bible (NIV Version) in the latter part of the 

New Testament.  We have identified verses 
that talk about money or use money as an 
object lesson or could be applied to money.  
We have identified a lot of verses, but you 
may find a few more that we missed.   

God speaks about so many topics but as you 
will discover He reserves a special place to 
talk about money and possessions.   

Listen to what Jesus says in Matthew 6:24 

        Matthew 6: 24 “No one can serve 
two masters. Either he will hate the one 
and love the other, or he will be devoted 
to the one and despise the other. You , 
cannot serve both God and Money. 

At the left of each verse there is a blank.  In 
the footer there is a list of potential 
categories that verse falls into.  All you need 
to do is fill in the blanks!  Note: For most 
verses there will be more than one category.  
For example, the passage above speaks of 
Happiness () and Sadness (), depending 
on who you decide to serve: God or Money. 
 

Word of Warning:  This is not necessarily an 
easy study.  Wisdom is something that you 
have to search for diligently as for a hidden 
treasure.  You have to get your hands dirty.  
You have to think and process the sayings in 
order to gain understanding.  In our day of 
microwave thinking, wisdom gathering is 
more like a crock pot.  It takes time! But oh, is 
it worth the trouble! 

Hope you enjoy the study. 

  



B-Blessings   C- Character   D-Debt   G-Generosity   H- Hard Work M-Management    
O-Ownership   P-Protection   R/W Righteousness or Wickedness   S-Savings    
T-Trouble   W-Wisdom   $-Wealth   ₡-Poverty    Happiness    Sadness 

   

Lesson 1- Acts 
Fill in the letter of the closest category(s) 
listed at the bottom of the page for each 
verse.  In the blanks provided capture the 
essence of the verse. 

_____ Acts 1: 15 In those days Peter stood up 
among the believers (a group numbering 
about a hundred and twenty) 16 and said, 
“Brothers, the Scripture had to be fulfilled 
which the Holy Spirit spoke long ago through 
the mouth of David concerning Judas, who 
served as guide for those who arrested 
Jesus— 17 he was one of our number and 
shared in this ministry.” 18 (With the reward 
he got for his wickedness, Judas bought a 
field; there he fell headlong, his body burst 
open and all his intestines spilled out. 19 
Everyone in Jerusalem heard about this, so 
they called that field in their language 
Akeldama, that is, Field of Blood.) 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 2: 42 They devoted themselves to 
the apostles’ teaching and to the fellowship, 
to the breaking of bread and to prayer. 43 
Everyone was filled with awe, and many 
wonders and miraculous signs were done by 
the apostles. 44 All the believers were 
together and had everything in common. 45 
Selling their possessions and goods, they gave 
to anyone as he had need. 46 Every day they 
continued to meet together in the temple 
courts. They broke bread in their homes and 
ate together with glad and sincere hearts, 47 
praising God and enjoying the favor of all the 
people. And the Lord added to their number 
daily those who were being saved. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 3: 2 Now a man crippled from 
birth was being carried to the temple gate 
called Beautiful, where he was put every day 
to beg from those going into the temple 
courts. 3 When he saw Peter and John about 
to enter, he asked them for money. 4 Peter 
looked straight at him, as did John. Then 
Peter said, “Look at us!” 5 So the man gave 
them his attention, expecting to get 
something from them. 6 Then Peter said, 
“Silver or gold I do not have, but what I have I 
give you. In the name of Jesus Christ of 
Nazareth, walk.” 
_____________________________________
____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 4: 32 All the believers were one in 
heart and mind. No one claimed that any of 
his possessions was his own, but they shared 
everything they had. 33 With great power the 
apostles continued to testify to the 
resurrection of the Lord Jesus, and much 
grace was upon them all. 34 There were no 
needy persons among them. For from time to 
time those who owned lands or houses sold 
them, brought the money from the sales 35 
and put it at the apostles’ feet, and it was 
distributed to anyone as he had need. 36 
Joseph, a Levite from Cyprus, whom the 
apostles called Barnabas (which means Son of 
Encouragement), 37 sold a field he owned 
and brought the money and put it at the 
apostles’ feet. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 5:1 Now a man named Ananias, 
together with his wife Sapphira, also sold a 
piece of property. 2 With his wife’s full 
knowledge he kept back part of the money 
for himself, but brought the rest and put it at 
the apostles’ feet.  3 Then Peter said, 
“Ananias, how is it that Satan has so filled 
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your heart that you have lied to the Holy 
Spirit and have kept for yourself some of the 
money you received for the land? 4 Didn’t it 
belong to you before it was sold? And after it 
was sold, wasn’t the money at your disposal? 
What made you think of doing such a thing? 
You have not lied to men but to God.” 5 
When Ananias heard this, he fell down and 
died. And great fear seized all who heard 
what had happened. 6 Then the young men 
came forward, wrapped up his body, and 
carried him out and buried him. 7 About three 
hours later his wife came in, not knowing 
what had happened. 8 Peter asked her, “Tell 
me, is this the price you and Ananias got for 
the land?” “Yes,” she said, “that is the price.” 
9 Peter said to her, “How could you agree to 
test the Spirit of the Lord? Look! The feet of 
the men who buried your husband are at the 
door, and they will carry you out also.” 10 At 
that moment she fell down at his feet and 
died. Then the young men came in and, 
finding her dead, carried her out and buried 
her beside her husband. 11 Great fear seized 
the whole church and all who heard about 
these events. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 6: 1 In those days when the 
number of disciples was increasing, the 
Grecian Jews among them complained against 
the Hebraic Jews because their widows were 
being overlooked in the daily distribution of 
food. 2 So the Twelve gathered all the 
disciples together and said, “It would not be 
right for us to neglect the ministry of the 
word of God in order to wait on tables. 3 
Brothers, choose seven men from among you 
who are known to be full of the Spirit and 
wisdom. We will turn this responsibility over 
to them 4 and will give our attention to 

prayer and the ministry of the word.” 5 This 
proposal pleased the whole group. They 
chose Stephen, a man full of faith and of the 
Holy Spirit; also Philip, Procorus, Nicanor, 
Timon, Parmenas, and Nicolas from Antioch, a 
convert to Judaism. 6 They presented these 
men to the apostles, who prayed and laid 
their hands on them. 7 So the word of God 
spread. The number of disciples in Jerusalem 
increased rapidly, and a large number of 
priests became obedient to the faith. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 9: 14 When the apostles in 
Jerusalem heard that Samaria had accepted 
the word of God, they sent Peter and John to 
them. 15 When they arrived, they prayed for 
them that they might receive the Holy Spirit, 
16 because the Holy Spirit had not yet come 
upon any of them; they had simply been 
baptized into the name of the Lord Jesus. 17 
Then Peter and John placed their hands on 
them, and they received the Holy Spirit. 18 
When Simon saw that the Spirit was given at 
the laying on of the apostles’ hands, he 
offered them money 19 and said, “Give me 
also this ability so that everyone on whom I 
lay my hands may receive the Holy Spirit.” 20 
Peter answered: “May your money perish 
with you, because you thought you could buy 
the gift of God with money! 21 You have no 
part or share in this ministry, because your 
heart is not right before God. 22 Repent of 
this wickedness and pray to the Lord. Perhaps 
he will forgive you for having such a thought 
in your heart. 23 For I see that you are full of 
bitterness and captive to sin.” 24 Then Simon 
answered, “Pray to the Lord for me so that 
nothing you have said may happen to me.” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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_____ Acts 10: 1 At Caesarea there was a man 
named Cornelius, a centurion in what was 
known as the Italian Regiment. 2 He and all 
his family were devout and God-fearing; he 
gave generously to those in need and prayed 
to God regularly. 3 One day at about three in 
the afternoon he had a vision. He distinctly 
saw an angel of God, who came to him and 
said, “Cornelius!” 4 Cornelius stared at him in 
fear. “What is it, Lord?” he asked. The angel 
answered, “Your prayers and gifts to the poor 
have come up as a memorial offering before 
God. 5 Now send men to Joppa to bring back 
a man named Simon who is called Peter. 6 He 
is staying with Simon the tanner, whose 
house is by the sea.”  

27 Talking with him, Peter went inside and 
found a large gathering of people. 28 He said 
to them: “You are well aware that it is against 
our law for a Jew to associate with a Gentile 
or visit him. But God has shown me that I 
should not call any man impure or unclean. 29 
So when I was sent for, I came without raising 
any objection. May I ask why you sent for 
me?” 30 Cornelius answered: “Four days ago I 
was in my house praying at this hour, at three 
in the afternoon. Suddenly a man in shining 
clothes stood before me 31 and said, 
‘Cornelius, God has heard your prayer and 
remembered your gifts to the poor. 32 Send 
to Joppa for Simon who is called Peter. He is a 
guest in the home of Simon the tanner, who 
lives by the sea.’ 33 So I sent for you 
immediately, and it was good of you to come. 
Now we are all here in the presence of God to 
listen to everything the Lord has commanded 
you to tell us.” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 11: 27 During this time some 
prophets came down from Jerusalem to 

Antioch. 28 One of them, named Agabus, 
stood up and through the Spirit predicted that 
a severe famine would spread over the entire 
Roman world. (This happened during the 
reign of Claudius.) 29 The disciples, each 
according to his ability, decided to provide 
help for the brothers living in Judea. 30 This 
they did, sending their gift to the elders by 
Barnabas and Saul. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 18: 1 After this, Paul left Athens 
and went to Corinth. 2 There he met a Jew 
named Aquila, a native of Pontus, who had 
recently come from Italy with his wife 
Priscilla, because Claudius had ordered all the 
Jews to leave Rome. Paul went to see them, 3 
and because he was a tentmaker as they 
were, he stayed and worked with them. 4 
Every Sabbath he reasoned in the synagogue, 
trying to persuade Jews and Greeks. 5 When 
Silas and Timothy came from Macedonia, Paul 
devoted himself exclusively to preaching, 
testifying to the Jews that Jesus was the 
Christ. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 19: 17 When this became known 
to the Jews and Greeks living in Ephesus, they 
were all seized with fear, and the name of the 
Lord Jesus was held in high honor. 18 Many of 
those who believed now came and openly 
confessed their evil deeds. 19 A number who 
had practiced sorcery brought their scrolls 
together and burned them publicly. When 
they calculated the value of the scrolls, the 
total came to fifty thousand drachmas. 20 In 
this way the word of the Lord spread widely 
and grew in power. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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_____ Acts 19: 23 About that time there arose 
a great disturbance about the Way. 24 A 
silversmith named Demetrius, who made 
silver shrines of Artemis, brought in no little 
business for the craftsmen. 25 He called them 
together, along with the workmen in related 
trades, and said: “Men, you know we receive 
a good income from this business. 26 And you 
see and hear how this fellow Paul has 
convinced and led astray large numbers of 
people here in Ephesus and in practically the 
whole province of Asia. He says that man-
made gods are no gods at all. 27 There is 
danger not only that our trade will lose its 
good name, but also that the temple of the 
great goddess Artemis will be discredited, and 
the goddess herself, who is worshiped 
throughout the province of Asia and the 
world, will be robbed of her divine majesty.” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 20: 32 “Now I commit you to God 
and to the word of his grace, which can build 
you up and give you an inheritance among all 
those who are sanctified. 33 I have not 
coveted anyone’s silver or gold or clothing. 34 
You yourselves know that these hands of 
mine have supplied my own needs and the 
needs of my companions. 35 In everything I 
did, I showed you that by this kind of hard 
work we must help the weak, remembering 
the words the Lord Jesus himself said: ‘It is 
more blessed to give than to receive.’ ” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 24: 17 “After an absence of 
several years, I came to Jerusalem to bring my 
people gifts for the poor and to present 
offerings. 18 I was ceremonially clean when 
they found me in the temple courts doing 
this. There was no crowd with me, nor was I 

involved in any disturbance. 19 But there are 
some Jews from the province of Asia, who 
ought to be here before you and bring 
charges if they have anything against me 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Acts 24: 22 Then Felix, who was well 
acquainted with the Way, adjourned the 
proceedings. “When Lysias the commander 
comes,” he said, “I will decide your case.” 23 
He ordered the centurion to keep Paul under 
guard but to give him some freedom and 
permit his friends to take care of his needs. 24 
Several days later Felix came with his wife 
Drusilla, who was a Jewess. He sent for Paul 
and listened to him as he spoke about faith in 
Christ Jesus. 25 As Paul discoursed on 
righteousness, self-control and the judgment 
to come, Felix was afraid and said, “That’s 
enough for now! You may leave. When I find 
it convenient, I will send for you.” 26 At the 
same time he was hoping that Paul would 
offer him a bribe, so he sent for him 
frequently and talked with him. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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Lesson 2- Romans 
Fill in the letter of the closest category(s) 
listed at the bottom of the page for each 
verse.  In the blanks provided capture the 
essence of the verse. 

 
_____ Romans 1: 28 Furthermore, since they 
did not think it worthwhile to retain the 
knowledge of God, he gave them over to a 
depraved mind, to do what ought not to be 
done. 29 They have become filled with every 
kind of wickedness, evil, greed and depravity. 
They are full of envy, murder, strife, deceit 
and malice. They are gossips, 30 slanderers, 
God-haters, insolent, arrogant and boastful; 
they invent ways of doing evil; they disobey 
their parents; 31 they are senseless, faithless, 
heartless, ruthless. 32 Although they know 
God’s righteous decree that those who do 
such things deserve death, they not only 
continue to do these very things but also 
approve of those who practice them 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________
______Romans 5: 3 Not only so, but we also 
rejoice in our sufferings, because we know 
that suffering produces perseverance; 4 
perseverance, character; and character, hope. 
5 And hope does not disappoint us, because 
God has poured out his love into our hearts 
by the Holy Spirit, whom he has given us. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 8: 28 And we know that in all 
things God works for the good of those who 
love him, who have been called according to 
his purpose. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 8: 31 What, then, shall we say 
in response to this? If God is for us, who can 
be against us? 32 He who did not spare his 
own Son, but gave him up for us all—how will 
he not also, along with him, graciously give us 
all things? 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 8: 35 Who shall separate us 
from the love of Christ? Shall trouble or 
hardship or persecution or famine or 
nakedness or danger or sword? 36 As it is 
written: “For your sake we face death all day 
long; we are considered as sheep to be 
slaughtered.” 37 No, in all these things we are 
more than conquerors through him who 
loved us. 38 For I am convinced that neither 
death nor life, neither angels nor demons, 
neither the present nor the future, nor any 
powers, 39 neither height nor depth, nor 
anything else in all creation, will be able to 
separate us from the love of God that is in 
Christ Jesus our Lord. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 12: 6 We have different gifts, 
according to the grace given us. If a man’s gift 
is prophesying, let him use it in proportion to 
his faith. 7 If it is serving, let him serve; if it is 
teaching, let him teach; 8 if it is encouraging, 
let him encourage; if it is contributing to the 
needs of others, let him give generously; if it 
is leadership, let him govern diligently; if it is 
showing mercy, let him do it cheerfully. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 12: 18 If it is possible, as far as 
it depends on you, live at peace with 
everyone. 19 Do not take revenge, my friends, 
but leave room for God’s wrath, for it is 
written: “It is mine to avenge; I will repay,” 
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says the Lord. 20 On the contrary: “If your 
enemy is hungry, feed him; if he is thirsty, 
give him something to drink. In doing this, you 
will heap burning coals on his head.” 21 Do 
not be overcome by evil, but overcome evil 
with good. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 13: 1 Everyone must submit 
himself to the governing authorities, for there 
is no authority except that which God has 
established. The authorities that exist have 
been established by God. 2 Consequently, he 
who rebels against the authority is rebelling 
against what God has instituted, and those 
who do so will bring judgment on themselves. 
3 For rulers hold no terror for those who do 
right, but for those who do wrong. Do you 
want to be free from fear of the one in 
authority? Then do what is right and he will 
commend you. 4 For he is God’s servant to do 
you good. But if you do wrong, be afraid, for 
he does not bear the sword for nothing. He is 
God’s servant, an agent of wrath to bring 
punishment on the wrongdoer. 5 Therefore, it 
is necessary to submit to the authorities, not 
only because of possible punishment but also 
because of conscience. 6 This is also why you 
pay taxes, for the authorities are God’s 
servants, who give their full time to 
governing. 7 Give everyone what you owe 
him: If you owe taxes, pay taxes; if revenue, 
then revenue; if respect, then respect; if 
honor, then honor. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 13: 8 Let no debt remain 
outstanding, except the continuing debt to 
love one another, for he who loves his 
fellowman has fulfilled the law. 9 The 
commandments, “Do not commit adultery,” 

“Do not murder,” “Do not steal,” “Do not 
covet,” and whatever other commandment 
there may be, are summed up in this one rule: 
“Love your neighbor as yourself.” 10 Love 
does no harm to its neighbor. Therefore love 
is the fulfillment of the law. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Romans 15: 23 But now that there is no 
more place for me to work in these regions, 
and since I have been longing for many years 
to see you, 24 I plan to do so when I go to 
Spain. I hope to visit you while passing 
through and to have you assist me on my 
journey there, after I have enjoyed your 
company for a while. 25 Now, however, I am 
on my way to Jerusalem in the service of the 
saints there. 26 For Macedonia and Achaia 
were pleased to make a contribution for the 
poor among the saints in Jerusalem. 27 They 
were pleased to do it, and indeed they owe it 
to them. For if the Gentiles have shared in the 
Jews’ spiritual blessings, they owe it to the 
Jews to share with them their material 
blessings. 28 So after I have completed this 
task and have made sure that they have 
received this fruit, I will go to Spain and visit 
you on the way. 29 I know that when I come 
to you, I will come in the full measure of the 
blessing of Christ. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

 

_____ Romans 16: 1 I commend to you our 
sister Phoebe, a servant of the church in 
Cenchrea. 2 I ask you to receive her in the 
Lord in a way worthy of the saints and to give 
her any help she may need from you, for she 
has been a great help to many people, 
including me. 
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_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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Lesson 3- 1 and 2 Corinthians 
Fill in the letter of the closest category(s) 
listed at the bottom of the page for each 
verse.  In the blanks provided capture the 
essence of the verse. 

 
_____ 1 Corinthians 1: 26 Brothers, think of 
what you were when you were called. Not 
many of you were wise by human standards; 
not many were influential; not many were of 
noble birth. 27 But God chose the foolish 
things of the world to shame the wise; God 
chose the weak things of the world to shame 
the strong. 28 He chose the lowly things of 
this world and the despised things—and the 
things that are not—to nullify the things that 
are, 29 so that no one may boast before him. 
30 It is because of him that you are in Christ 
Jesus, who has become for us wisdom from 
God—that is, our righteousness, holiness and 
redemption. 31 Therefore, as it is written: 
“Let him who boasts boast in the Lord.” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 3: 10 By the grace God 
has given me, I laid a foundation as an expert 
builder, and someone else is building on it. 
But each one should be careful how he builds. 
11 For no one can lay any foundation other 
than the one already laid, which is Jesus 
Christ. 12 If any man builds on this foundation 
using gold, silver, costly stones, wood, hay or 
straw, 13 his work will be shown for what it is, 
because the Day will bring it to light. It will be 
revealed with fire, and the fire will test the 
quality of each man’s work. 14 If what he has 
built survives, he will receive his reward. 15 If 
it is burned up, he will suffer loss; he himself 
will be saved, but only as one escaping 
through the flames. 

_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 4: 7 For who makes you 
different from anyone else? What do you 
have that you did not receive? And if you did 
receive it, why do you boast as though you 
did not? 8 Already you have all you want! 
Already you have become rich! You have 
become kings—and that without us! How I 
wish that you really had become kings so that 
we might be kings with you! 9 For it seems to 
me that God has put us apostles on display at 
the end of the procession, like men 
condemned to die in the arena. We have 
been made a spectacle to the whole universe, 
to angels as well as to men. 10 We are fools 
for Christ, but you are so wise in Christ! We 
are weak, but you are strong! You are 
honored, we are dishonored! 11 To this very 
hour we go hungry and thirsty, we are in rags, 
we are brutally treated, we are homeless. 12 
We work hard with our own hands. When we 
are cursed, we bless; when we are 
persecuted, we endure it; 13 when we are 
slandered, we answer kindly. Up to this 
moment we have become the scum of the 
earth, the refuse of the world. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 6: 6 If any of you has a 
dispute with another, dare he take it before 
the ungodly for judgment instead of before 
the saints? 2 Do you not know that the saints 
will judge the world? And if you are to judge 
the world, are you not competent to judge 
trivial cases? 3 Do you not know that we will 
judge angels? How much more the things of 
this life! 4 Therefore, if you have disputes 
about such matters, appoint as judges even 
men of little account in the church! 5 I say this 
to shame you. Is it possible that there is 
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nobody among you wise enough to judge a 
dispute between believers? 6 But instead, one 
brother goes to law against another—and this 
in front of unbelievers! 7 The very fact that 
you have lawsuits among you means you have 
been completely defeated already. Why not 
rather be wronged? Why not rather be 
cheated? 8 Instead, you yourselves cheat and 
do wrong, and you do this to your brothers. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 9: 3 This is my defense to 
those who sit in judgment on me. 4 Don’t we 
have the right to food and drink? 5 Don’t we 
have the right to take a believing wife along 
with us, as do the other apostles and the 
Lord’s brothers and Cephas? 6 Or is it only I 
and Barnabas who must work for a living? 7 
Who serves as a soldier at his own expense? 
Who plants a vineyard and does not eat of its 
grapes? Who tends a flock and does not drink 
of the milk? 8 Do I say this merely from a 
human point of view? Doesn’t the Law say the 
same thing? 9 For it is written in the Law of 
Moses: “Do not muzzle an ox while it is 
treading out the grain.” Is it about oxen that 
God is concerned? 10 Surely he says this for 
us, doesn’t he? Yes, this was written for us, 
because when the plowman plows and the 
thresher threshes, they ought to do so in the 
hope of sharing in the harvest. 11 If we have 
sown spiritual seed among you, is it too much 
if we reap a material harvest from you? 12 If 
others have this right of support from you, 
shouldn’t we have it all the more? But we did 
not use this right. On the contrary, we put up 
with anything rather than hinder the gospel of 
Christ. 13 Don’t you know that those who 
work in the temple get their food from the 
temple, and those who serve at the altar 
share in what is offered on the altar? 14 In 

the same way, the Lord has commanded that 
those who preach the gospel should receive 
their living from the gospel. 15 But I have not 
used any of these rights. And I am not writing 
this in the hope that you will do such things 
for me. I would rather die than have anyone 
deprive me of this boast. 16 Yet when I 
preach the gospel, I cannot boast, for I am 
compelled to preach. Woe to me if I do not 
preach the gospel! 17 If I preach voluntarily, I 
have a reward; if not voluntarily, I am simply 
discharging the trust committed to me. 18 
What then is my reward? Just this: that in 
preaching the gospel I may offer it free of 
charge, and so not make use of my rights in 
preaching it. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 10: 13 No temptation has 
seized you except what is common to man. 
And God is faithful; he will not let you be 
tempted beyond what you can bear. But 
when you are tempted, he will also provide a 
way out so that you can stand up under it. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 13: 1 If I speak in the 
tongues of men and of angels, but have not 
love, I am only a resounding gong or a 
clanging cymbal. 2 If I have the gift of 
prophecy and can fathom all mysteries and all 
knowledge, and if I have a faith that can move 
mountains, but have not love, I am nothing. 3 
If I give all I possess to the poor and surrender 
my body to the flames, but have not love, I 
gain nothing. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 16: 1 Now about the 
collection for God’s people: Do what I told the 
Galatian churches to do. 2 On the first day of 
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every week, each one of you should set aside 
a sum of money in keeping with his income, 
saving it up, so that when I come no 
collections will have to be made. 3 Then, 
when I arrive, I will give letters of introduction 
to the men you approve and send them with 
your gift to Jerusalem. 4 If it seems advisable 
for me to go also, they will accompany me. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Corinthians 16: 10 If Timothy comes, 
see to it that he has nothing to fear while he 
is with you, for he is carrying on the work of 
the Lord, just as I am. 11 No one, then, should 
refuse to accept him. Send him on his way in 
peace so that he may return to me. I am 
expecting him along with the brothers. 12 
Now about our brother Apollos: I strongly 
urged him to go to you with the brothers. He 
was quite unwilling to go now, but he will go 
when he has the opportunity. 13 Be on your 
guard; stand firm in the faith; be men of 
courage; be strong. 14 Do everything in love. 
15 You know that the household of Stephanas 
were the first converts in Achaia, and they 
have devoted themselves to the service of the 
saints. I urge you, brothers, 16 to submit to 
such as these and to everyone who joins in 
the work, and labors at it. 17 I was glad when 
Stephanas, Fortunatus and Achaicus arrived, 
because they have supplied what was lacking 
from you. 18 For they refreshed my spirit and 
yours also. Such men deserve recognition. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Corinthians 5: 6 Therefore we are 
always confident and know that as long as we 
are at home in the body we are away from 
the Lord. 7 We live by faith, not by sight. 8 We 
are confident, I say, and would prefer to be 
away from the body and at home with the 

Lord. 9 So we make it our goal to please him, 
whether we are at home in the body or away 
from it. 10 For we must all appear before the 
judgment seat of Christ, that each one may 
receive what is due him for the things done 
while in the body, whether good or bad. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Corinthians 8: 8 And now, brothers, 
we want you to know about the grace that 
God has given the Macedonian churches. 2 
Out of the most severe trial, their overflowing 
joy and their extreme poverty welled up in 
rich generosity. 3 For I testify that they gave 
as much as they were able, and even beyond 
their ability. Entirely on their own, 4 they 
urgently pleaded with us for the privilege of 
sharing in this service to the saints. 5 And 
they did not do as we expected, but they gave 
themselves first to the Lord and then to us in 
keeping with God’s will. 6 So we urged Titus, 
since he had earlier made a beginning, to 
bring also to completion this act of grace on 
your part. 7 But just as you excel in 
everything—in faith, in speech, in knowledge, 
in complete earnestness and in your love for 
us—see that you also excel in this grace of 
giving. 8 I am not commanding you, but I 
want to test the sincerity of your love by 
comparing it with the earnestness of others. 9 
For you know the grace of our Lord Jesus 
Christ, that though he was rich, yet for your 
sakes he became poor, so that you through 
his poverty might become rich. 10 And here is 
my advice about what is best for you in this 
matter: Last year you were the first not only 
to give but also to have the desire to do so. 11 
Now finish the work, so that your eager 
willingness to do it may be matched by your 
completion of it, according to your means. 12 
For if the willingness is there, the gift is 
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acceptable according to what one has, not 
according to what he does not have. 13 Our 
desire is not that others might be relieved 
while you are hard pressed, but that there 
might be equality. 14 At the present time 
your plenty will supply what they need, so 
that in turn their plenty will supply what you 
need. Then there will be equality, 15 as it is 
written: “He who gathered much did not have 
too much, and he who gathered little did not 
have too little.” 16 I thank God, who put into 
the heart of Titus the same concern I have for 
you. 17 For Titus not only welcomed our 
appeal, but he is coming to you with much 
enthusiasm and on his own initiative. 18 And 
we are sending along with him the brother 
who is praised by all the churches for his 
service to the gospel. 19 What is more, he 
was chosen by the churches to accompany us 
as we carry the offering, which we administer 
in order to honor the Lord himself and to 
show our eagerness to help. 20 We want to 
avoid any criticism of the way we administer 
this liberal gift. 21 For we are taking pains to 
do what is right, not only in the eyes of the 
Lord but also in the eyes of men. 22 In 
addition, we are sending with them our 
brother who has often proved to us in many 
ways that he is zealous, and now even more 
so because of his great confidence in you. 23 
As for Titus, he is my partner and fellow 
worker among you; as for our brothers, they 
are representatives of the churches and an 
honor to Christ. 24 Therefore show these men 
the proof of your love and the reason for our 
pride in you, so that the churches can see it. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Corinthians 9: 1 There is no need for 
me to write to you about this service to the 
saints. 2 For I know your eagerness to help, 

and I have been boasting about it to the 
Macedonians, telling them that since last year 
you in Achaia were ready to give; and your 
enthusiasm has stirred most of them to 
action. 3 But I am sending the brothers in 
order that our boasting about you in this 
matter should not prove hollow, but that you 
may be ready, as I said you would be. 4 For if 
any Macedonians come with me and find you 
unprepared, we—not to say anything about 
you—would be ashamed of having been so 
confident. 5 So I thought it necessary to urge 
the brothers to visit you in advance and finish 
the arrangements for the generous gift you 
had promised. Then it will be ready as a 
generous gift, not as one grudgingly given. 6 
Remember this: Whoever sows sparingly will 
also reap sparingly, and whoever sows 
generously will also reap generously. 7 Each 
man should give what he has decided in his 
heart to give, not reluctantly or under 
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. 8 
And God is able to make all grace abound to 
you, so that in all things at all times, having all 
that you need, you will abound in every good 
work. 9 As it is written: “He has scattered 
abroad his gifts to the poor; his righteousness 
endures forever.” 10 Now he who supplies 
seed to the sower and bread for food will also 
supply and increase your store of seed and 
will enlarge the harvest of your righteousness. 
11 You will be made rich in every way so that 
you can be generous on every occasion, and 
through us your generosity will result in 
thanksgiving to God. 12 This service that you 
perform is not only supplying the needs of 
God’s people but is also overflowing in many 
expressions of thanks to God. 13 Because of 
the service by which you have proved 
yourselves, men will praise God for the 
obedience that accompanies your confession 
of the gospel of Christ, and for your 
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generosity in sharing with them and with 
everyone else. 14 And in their prayers for you 
their hearts will go out to you, because of the 
surpassing grace God has given you. 15 
Thanks be to God for his indescribable gift! 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________  

_____ 2 Corinthians 11: 7 Was it a sin for me 
to lower myself in order to elevate you by 
preaching the gospel of God to you free of 
charge? 8 I robbed other churches by 
receiving support from them so as to serve 
you. 9 And when I was with you and needed 
something, I was not a burden to anyone, for 
the brothers who came from Macedonia 
supplied what I needed. I have kept myself 
from being a burden to you in any way, and 
will continue to do so. 10 As surely as the 
truth of Christ is in me, nobody in the regions 
of Achaia will stop this boasting of mine. 11 
Why? Because I do not love you? God knows I 
do! 12 And I will keep on doing what I am 
doing in order to cut the ground from under 
those who want an opportunity to be 
considered equal with us in the things they 
boast about. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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Lesson 4- Galatians- Philemon 
Fill in the letter of the closest category(s) 
listed at the bottom of the page for each 
verse.  In the blanks provided capture the 
essence of the verse. 

 
_____ Galatians 2: 9 James, Peter and John, 
those reputed to be pillars, gave me and 
Barnabas the right hand of fellowship when 
they recognized the grace given to me. They 
agreed that we should go to the Gentiles, and 
they to the Jews. 10 All they asked was that 
we should continue to remember the poor, 
the very thing I was eager to do. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Galatians 6: 6 Anyone who receives 
instruction in the word must share all good 
things with his instructor. 7 Do not be 
deceived: God cannot be mocked. A man 
reaps what he sows. 8 The one who sows to 
please his sinful nature, from that nature will 
reap destruction; the one who sows to please 
the Spirit, from the Spirit will reap eternal life. 
9 Let us not become weary in doing good, for 
at the proper time we will reap a harvest if we 
do not give up. 10 Therefore, as we have 
opportunity, let us do good to all people, 
especially to those who belong to the family 
of believers. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Ephesians 4: 28 He who has been 
stealing must steal no longer, but must work, 
doing something useful with his own hands, 
that he may have something to share with 
those in need. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Ephesians 5: 3 But among you there 
must not be even a hint of sexual immorality, 
or of any kind of impurity, or of greed, 
because these are improper for God’s holy 
people. 4 Nor should there be obscenity, 
foolish talk or coarse joking, which are out of 
place, but rather thanksgiving. 5 For of this 
you can be sure: No immoral, impure or 
greedy person—such a man is an idolater—
has any inheritance in the kingdom of Christ 
and of God. 6 Let no one deceive you with 
empty words, for because of such things 
God’s wrath comes on those who are 
disobedient. 7 Therefore do not be partners 
with them. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Ephesians 5: 22 Wives, submit to your 
husbands as to the Lord. 23 For the husband 
is the head of the wife as Christ is the head of 
the church, his body, of which he is the 
Savior. 24 Now as the church submits to 
Christ, so also wives should submit to their 
husbands in everything. 25 Husbands, love 
your wives, just as Christ loved the church and 
gave himself up for her 26 to make her holy, 
cleansing her by the washing with water 
through the word, 27 and to present her to 
himself as a radiant church, without stain or 
wrinkle or any other blemish, but holy and 
blameless. 28 In this same way, husbands 
ought to love their wives as their own bodies. 
He who loves his wife loves himself. 29 After 
all, no one ever hated his own body, but he 
feeds and cares for it, just as Christ does the 
church— 30 for we are members of his body. 
31 “For this reason a man will leave his father 
and mother and be united to his wife, and the 
two will become one flesh.” 32 This is a 
profound mystery—but I am talking about 
Christ and the church. 33 However, each one 
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of you also must love his wife as he loves 
himself, and the wife must respect her 
husband. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Ephesians 6: 2 “Honor your father and 
mother”—which is the first commandment 
with a promise— 3 “that it may go well with 
you and that you may enjoy long life on the 
earth.” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Ephesians 6: 5 Slaves, obey your 
earthly masters with respect and fear, and 
with sincerity of heart, just as you would obey 
Christ. 6 Obey them not only to win their 
favor when their eye is on you, but like slaves 
of Christ, doing the will of God from your 
heart. 7 Serve wholeheartedly, as if you were 
serving the Lord, not men, 8 because you 
know that the Lord will reward everyone for 
whatever good he does, whether he is slave 
or free. 9 And masters, treat your slaves in 
the same way. Do not threaten them, since 
you know that he who is both their Master 
and yours is in heaven, and there is no 
favoritism with him. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Philippians 2: 3 Do nothing out of 
selfish ambition or vain conceit, but in 
humility consider others better than 
yourselves. 4 Each of you should look not only 
to your own interests, but also to the 
interests of others. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Philippians 2: 25 But I think it is 
necessary to send back to you Epaphroditus, 
my brother, fellow worker and fellow soldier, 

who is also your messenger, whom you sent 
to take care of my needs. 26 For he longs for 
all of you and is distressed because you heard 
he was ill. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Philippians 4: 6 Do not be anxious 
about anything, but in everything, by prayer 
and petition, with thanksgiving, present your 
requests to God. 7 And the peace of God, 
which transcends all understanding, will 
guard your hearts and your minds in Christ 
Jesus. 8 Finally, brothers, whatever is true, 
whatever is noble, whatever is right, 
whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, 
whatever is admirable—if anything is 
excellent or praiseworthy—think about such 
things. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Philippians 4: 10 I rejoice greatly in the 
Lord that at last you have renewed your 
concern for me. Indeed, you have been 
concerned, but you had no opportunity to 
show it. 11 I am not saying this because I am 
in need, for I have learned to be content 
whatever the circumstances. 12 I know what 
it is to be in need, and I know what it is to 
have plenty. I have learned the secret of 
being content in any and every situation, 
whether well fed or hungry, whether living in 
plenty or in want. 13 I can do everything 
through him who gives me strength. 14 Yet it 
was good of you to share in my troubles. 15 
Moreover, as you Philippians know, in the 
early days of your acquaintance with the 
gospel, when I set out from Macedonia, not 
one church shared with me in the matter of 
giving and receiving, except you only; 16 for 
even when I was in Thessalonica, you sent me 
aid again and again when I was in need. 17 
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Not that I am looking for a gift, but I am 
looking for what may be credited to your 
account. 18 I have received full payment and 
even more; I am amply supplied, now that I 
have received from Epaphroditus the gifts you 
sent. They are a fragrant offering, an 
acceptable sacrifice, pleasing to God. 19 And 
my God will meet all your needs according to 
his glorious riches in Christ Jesus. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Colossians 3: 18 Wives, submit to your 
husbands, as is fitting in the Lord. 19 
Husbands, love your wives and do not be 
harsh with them. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Colossians 3: 22 Slaves, obey your 
earthly masters in everything; and do it, not 
only when their eye is on you and to win their 
favor, but with sincerity of heart and 
reverence for the Lord. 23 Whatever you do, 
work at it with all your heart, as working for 
the Lord, not for men, 24 since you know that 
you will receive an inheritance from the Lord 
as a reward. It is the Lord Christ you are 
serving. 25 Anyone who does wrong will be 
repaid for his wrong, and there is no 
favoritism. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

 

_____ 1 Thessalonians 2: 4 On the contrary, 
we speak as men approved by God to be 
entrusted with the gospel. We are not trying 
to please men but God, who tests our hearts. 
5 You know we never used flattery, nor did 
we put on a mask to cover up greed—God is 
our witness. 6 We were not looking for praise 
from men, not from you or anyone else. As 

apostles of Christ we could have been a 
burden to you, 7 but we were gentle among 
you, like a mother caring for her little 
children. 8 We loved you so much that we 
were delighted to share with you not only the 
gospel of God but our lives as well, because 
you had become so dear to us. 9 Surely you 
remember, brothers, our toil and hardship; 
we worked night and day in order not to be a 
burden to anyone while we preached the 
gospel of God to you. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Thessalonians 5: 12 Now we ask you, 
brothers, to respect those who work hard 
among you, who are over you in the Lord and 
who admonish you. 13 Hold them in the 
highest regard in love because of their work. 
Live in peace with each other. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Thessalonians 3: 6 In the name of the 
Lord Jesus Christ, we command you, brothers, 
to keep away from every brother who is idle 
and does not live according to the teaching 
you received from us. 7 For you yourselves 
know how you ought to follow our example. 
We were not idle when we were with you, 8 
nor did we eat anyone’s food without paying 
for it. On the contrary, we worked night and 
day, laboring and toiling so that we would not 
be a burden to any of you. 9 We did this, not 
because we do not have the right to such 
help, but in order to make ourselves a model 
for you to follow. 10 For even when we were 
with you, we gave you this rule: “If a man will 
not work, he shall not eat.” 11 We hear that 
some among you are idle. They are not busy; 
they are busybodies. 12 Such people we 
command and urge in the Lord Jesus Christ to 
settle down and earn the bread they eat. 13 
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And as for you, brothers, never tire of doing 
what is right. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Timothy 3: 1 Here is a trustworthy 
saying: If anyone sets his heart on being an 
overseer, he desires a noble task. 2 Now the 
overseer must be above reproach, the 
husband of but one wife, temperate, self-
controlled, respectable, hospitable, able to 
teach, 3 not given to drunkenness, not violent 
but gentle, not quarrelsome, not a lover of 
money. 4 He must manage his own family 
well and see that his children obey him with 
proper respect. 5 (If anyone does not know 
how to manage his own family, how can he 
take care of God’s church?) 6 He must not be 
a recent convert, or he may become 
conceited and fall under the same judgment 
as the devil. 7 He must also have a good 
reputation with outsiders, so that he will not 
fall into disgrace and into the devil’s trap. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Timothy 3: 8 Deacons, likewise, are 
to be men worthy of respect, sincere, not 
indulging in much wine, and not pursuing 
dishonest gain. 9 They must keep hold of the 
deep truths of the faith with a clear 
conscience. 10 They must first be tested; and 
then if there is nothing against them, let them 
serve as deacons. 11 In the same way, their 
wives are to be women worthy of respect, not 
malicious talkers but temperate and 
trustworthy in everything. 12 A deacon must 
be the husband of but one wife and must 
manage his children and his household well. 
13 Those who have served well gain an 
excellent standing and great assurance in 
their faith in Christ Jesus. 

_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Timothy 5: 3 Give proper recognition 
to those widows who are really in need. 4 But 
if a widow has children or grandchildren, 
these should learn first of all to put their 
religion into practice by caring for their own 
family and so repaying their parents and 
grandparents, for this is pleasing to God. 5 
The widow who is really in need and left all 
alone puts her hope in God and continues 
night and day to pray and to ask God for help. 
6 But the widow who lives for pleasure is 
dead even while she lives. 7 Give the people 
these instructions, too, so that no one may be 
open to blame. 8 If anyone does not provide 
for his relatives, and especially for his 
immediate family, he has denied the faith and 
is worse than an unbeliever. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Timothy 5: 16 If any woman who is a 
believer has widows in her family, she should 
help them and not let the church be 
burdened with them, so that the church can 
help those widows who are really in need. 

 

_____ 1 Timothy 5: 17 The elders who direct 
the affairs of the church well are worthy of 
double honor, especially those whose work is 
preaching and teaching. 18 For the Scripture 
says, “Do not muzzle the ox while it is 
treading out the grain,” and “The worker 
deserves his wages.” 19 Do not entertain an 
accusation against an elder unless it is 
brought by two or three witnesses. 20 Those 
who sin are to be rebuked publicly, so that 
the others may take warning. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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_____ 1 Timothy 6:1 All who are under the 
yoke of slavery should consider their masters 
worthy of full respect, so that God’s name 
and our teaching may not be slandered. 2 
Those who have believing masters are not to 
show less respect for them because they are 
brothers. Instead, they are to serve them 
even better, because those who benefit from 
their service are believers, and dear to them. 
These are the things you are to teach and 
urge on them. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Timothy 6: 6 But godliness with 
contentment is great gain. 7 For we brought 
nothing into the world, and we can take 
nothing out of it. 8 But if we have food and 
clothing, we will be content with that. 9 
People who want to get rich fall into 
temptation and a trap and into many foolish 
and harmful desires that plunge men into ruin 
and destruction. 10 For the love of money is a 
root of all kinds of evil. Some people, eager 
for money, have wandered from the faith and 
pierced themselves with many griefs. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Timothy 6: 17 Command those who 
are rich in this present world not to be 
arrogant nor to put their hope in wealth, 
which is so uncertain, but to put their hope in 
God, who richly provides us with everything 
for our enjoyment. 18 Command them to do 
good, to be rich in good deeds, and to be 
generous and willing to share. 19 In this way 
they will lay up treasure for themselves as a 
firm foundation for the coming age, so that 
they may take hold of the life that is truly life. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Timothy 3: 1 But mark this: There will 
be terrible times in the last days. 2 People will 
be lovers of themselves, lovers of money, 
boastful, proud, abusive, disobedient to their 
parents, ungrateful, unholy, 3 without love, 
unforgiving, slanderous, without self-control, 
brutal, not lovers of the good, 4 treacherous, 
rash, conceited, lovers of pleasure rather than 
lovers of God— 5 having a form of godliness 
but denying its power. Have nothing to do 
with them. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Timothy 3: 16 All Scripture is God-
breathed and is useful for teaching, rebuking, 
correcting and training in righteousness, 17 so 
that the man of God may be thoroughly 
equipped for every good work. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Titus 1: 5 The reason I left you in Crete 
was that you might straighten out what was 
left unfinished and appoint elders in every 
town, as I directed you. 6 An elder must be 
blameless, the husband of but one wife, a 
man whose children believe and are not open 
to the charge of being wild and disobedient. 7 
Since an overseer is entrusted with God’s 
work, he must be blameless—not 
overbearing, not quick-tempered, not given 
to drunkenness, not violent, not pursuing 
dishonest gain. 8 Rather he must be 
hospitable, one who loves what is good, who 
is self-controlled, upright, holy and 
disciplined. 9 He must hold firmly to the 
trustworthy message as it has been taught, so 
that he can encourage others by sound 
doctrine and refute those who oppose it. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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_____ Titus 1: 10 For there are many 
rebellious people, mere talkers and deceivers, 
especially those of the circumcision group. 11 
They must be silenced, because they are 
ruining whole households by teaching things 
they ought not to teach—and that for the 
sake of dishonest gain 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Titus 2: 9 Teach slaves to be subject to 
their masters in everything, to try to please 
them, not to talk back to them, 10 and not to 
steal from them, but to show that they can be 
fully trusted, so that in every way they will 
make the teaching about God our Savior 
attractive. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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Lesson 5- Hebrews- Revelation 
Fill in the letter of the closest category(s) 
listed at the bottom of the page for each 
verse.  In the blanks provided capture the 
essence of the verse. 

_____ Hebrews 2: 17 For this reason he had 
to be made like his brothers in every way, in 
order that he might become a merciful and 
faithful high priest in service to God, and that 
he might make atonement for the sins of the 
people. 18 Because he himself suffered when 
he was tempted, he is able to help those who 
are being tempted. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 4: 14 Therefore, since we 
have a great high priest who has gone 
through the heavens, Jesus the Son of God, 
let us hold firmly to the faith we profess. 15 
For we do not have a high priest who is 
unable to sympathize with our weaknesses, 
but we have one who has been tempted in 
every way, just as we are—yet was without 
sin. 16 Let us then approach the throne of 
grace with confidence, so that we may receive 
mercy and find grace to help us in our time of 
need. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 6: 10 God is not unjust; he 
will not forget your work and the love you 
have shown him as you have helped his 
people and continue to help them 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 7: 1 This Melchizedek was 
king of Salem and priest of God Most High. He 
met Abraham returning from the defeat of 
the kings and blessed him, 2 and Abraham 
gave him a tenth of everything. First, his 

name means “king of righteousness”; then 
also, “king of Salem” means “king of peace.” 3 
Without father or mother, without genealogy, 
without beginning of days or end of life, like 
the Son of God he remains a priest forever. 4 
Just think how great he was: Even the 
patriarch Abraham gave him a tenth of the 
plunder! 5 Now the law requires the 
descendants of Levi who become priests to 
collect a tenth from the people—that is, their 
brothers—even though their brothers are 
descended from Abraham. 6 This man, 
however, did not trace his descent from Levi, 
yet he collected a tenth from Abraham and 
blessed him who had the promises. 7 And 
without doubt the lesser person is blessed by 
the greater. 8 In the one case, the tenth is 
collected by men who die; but in the other 
case, by him who is declared to be living. 9 
One might even say that Levi, who collects 
the tenth, paid the tenth through Abraham, 
10 because when Melchizedek met Abraham, 
Levi was still in the body of his ancestor. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 11: 4 By faith Abel offered 
God a better sacrifice than Cain did. By faith 
he was commended as a righteous man, 
when God spoke well of his offerings. And by 
faith he still speaks, even though he is dead. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 11: 6 And without faith it is 
impossible to please God, because anyone 
who comes to him must believe that he exists 
and that he rewards those who earnestly seek 
him. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 11: 8 By faith Abraham, when 
called to go to a place he would later receive 
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as his inheritance, obeyed and went, even 
though he did not know where he was going. 
9 By faith he made his home in the promised 
land like a stranger in a foreign country; he 
lived in tents, as did Isaac and Jacob, who 
were heirs with him of the same promise. 10 
For he was looking forward to the city with 
foundations, whose architect and builder is 
God. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 13:1 Keep on loving each 
other as brothers. 2 Do not forget to 
entertain strangers, for by so doing some 
people have entertained angels without 
knowing it. 3 Remember those in prison as if 
you were their fellow prisoners, and those 
who are mistreated as if you yourselves were 
suffering. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 13: 5 Keep your lives free 
from the love of money and be content with 
what you have, because God has said, “Never 
will I leave you; never will I forsake you.” 6 So 
we say with confidence, “The Lord is my 
helper; I will not be afraid. What can man do 
to me?” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Hebrews 13: 15 Through Jesus, 
therefore, let us continually offer to God a 
sacrifice of praise—the fruit of lips that 
confess his name. 16 And do not forget to do 
good and to share with others, for with such 
sacrifices God is pleased. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 1: 2 Consider it pure joy, my 
brothers, whenever you face trials of many 

kinds, 3 because you know that the testing of 
your faith develops perseverance. 4 
Perseverance must finish its work so that you 
may be mature and complete, not lacking 
anything. 5 If any of you lacks wisdom, he 
should ask God, who gives generously to all 
without finding fault, and it will be given to 
him. 6 But when he asks, he must believe and 
not doubt, because he who doubts is like a 
wave of the sea, blown and tossed by the 
wind. 7 That man should not think he will 
receive anything from the Lord; 8 he is a 
double-minded man, unstable in all he does. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 1: 9 The brother in humble 
circumstances ought to take pride in his high 
position. 10 But the one who is rich should 
take pride in his low position, because he will 
pass away like a wild flower. 11 For the sun 
rises with scorching heat and withers the 
plant; its blossom falls and its beauty is 
destroyed. In the same way, the rich man will 
fade away even while he goes about his 
business. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 1: 26 If anyone considers himself 
religious and yet does not keep a tight rein on 
his tongue, he deceives himself and his 
religion is worthless. 27 Religion that God our 
Father accepts as pure and faultless is this: to 
look after orphans and widows in their 
distress and to keep oneself from being 
polluted by the world. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 2:1 My brothers, as believers in 
our glorious Lord Jesus Christ, don’t show 
favoritism. 2 Suppose a man comes into your 
meeting wearing a gold ring and fine clothes, 
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and a poor man in shabby clothes also comes 
in. 3 If you show special attention to the man 
wearing fine clothes and say, “Here’s a good 
seat for you,” but say to the poor man, “You 
stand there” or “Sit on the floor by my feet,” 
4 have you not discriminated among 
yourselves and become judges with evil 
thoughts? 5 Listen, my dear brothers: Has not 
God chosen those who are poor in the eyes of 
the world to be rich in faith and to inherit the 
kingdom he promised those who love him? 6 
But you have insulted the poor. Is it not the 
rich who are exploiting you? Are they not the 
ones who are dragging you into court? 7 Are 
they not the ones who are slandering the 
noble name of him to whom you belong? 8 If 
you really keep the royal law found in 
Scripture, “Love your neighbor as yourself,” 
you are doing right. 9 But if you show 
favoritism, you sin and are convicted by the 
law as lawbreakers 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 2: 14 What good is it, my 
brothers, if a man claims to have faith but has 
no deeds? Can such faith save him? 15 
Suppose a brother or sister is without clothes 
and daily food. 16 If one of you says to him, 
“Go, I wish you well; keep warm and well 
fed,” but does nothing about his physical 
needs, what good is it? 17 In the same way, 
faith by itself, if it is not accompanied by 
action, is dead. 18 But someone will say, “You 
have faith; I have deeds.” Show me your faith 
without deeds, and I will show you my faith 
by what I do. 19 You believe that there is one 
God. Good! Even the demons believe that—
and shudder. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 4: 13 Now listen, you who say, 
“Today or tomorrow we will go to this or that 
city, spend a year there, carry on business and 
make money.” 14 Why, you do not even know 
what will happen tomorrow. What is your 
life? You are a mist that appears for a little 
while and then vanishes. 15 Instead, you 
ought to say, “If it is the Lord’s will, we will 
live and do this or that.” 16 As it is, you boast 
and brag. All such boasting is evil. 17 Anyone, 
then, who knows the good he ought to do and 
doesn’t do it, sins. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ James 5:1 Now listen, you rich people, 
weep and wail because of the misery that is 
coming upon you. 2 Your wealth has rotted, 
and moths have eaten your clothes. 3 Your 
gold and silver are corroded. Their corrosion 
will testify against you and eat your flesh like 
fire. You have hoarded wealth in the last days. 
4 Look! The wages you failed to pay the 
workmen who mowed your fields are crying 
out against you. The cries of the harvesters 
have reached the ears of the Lord Almighty. 5 
You have lived on earth in luxury and self-
indulgence. You have fattened yourselves in 
the day of slaughter. 6 You have condemned 
and murdered innocent men, who were not 
opposing you. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Peter 1: 17 Since you call on a Father 
who judges each man’s work impartially, live 
your lives as strangers here in reverent fear. 
18 For you know that it was not with 
perishable things such as silver or gold that 
you were redeemed from the empty way of 
life handed down to you from your 
forefathers, 19 but with the precious blood of 
Christ, a lamb without blemish or defect. 
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_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Peter 2: 18 Slaves, submit yourselves 
to your masters with all respect, not only to 
those who are good and considerate, but also 
to those who are harsh. 19 For it is 
commendable if a man bears up under the 
pain of unjust suffering because he is 
conscious of God. 20 But how is it to your 
credit if you receive a beating for doing wrong 
and endure it? But if you suffer for doing 
good and you endure it, this is commendable 
before God 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Peter 3:1 Wives, in the same way be 
submissive to your husbands so that, if any of 
them do not believe the word, they may be 
won over without words by the behavior of 
their wives, 2 when they see the purity and 
reverence of your lives. 3 Your beauty should 
not come from outward adornment, such as 
braided hair and the wearing of gold jewelry 
and fine clothes. 4 Instead, it should be that 
of your inner self, the unfading beauty of a 
gentle and quiet spirit, which is of great worth 
in God’s sight. 5 For this is the way the holy 
women of the past who put their hope in God 
used to make themselves beautiful. They 
were submissive to their own husbands, 6 like 
Sarah, who obeyed Abraham and called him 
her master. You are her daughters if you do 
what is right and do not give way to fear. 7 
Husbands, in the same way be considerate as 
you live with your wives, and treat them with 
respect as the weaker partner and as heirs 
with you of the gracious gift of life, so that 
nothing will hinder your prayers. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 Peter 5: 6 Humble yourselves, 
therefore, under God’s mighty hand, that he 
may lift you up in due time. 7 Cast all your 
anxiety on him because he cares for you. 8 Be 
self-controlled and alert. Your enemy the 
devil prowls around like a roaring lion looking 
for someone to devour. 9 Resist him, standing 
firm in the faith, because you know that your 
brothers throughout the world are 
undergoing the same kind of sufferings. 10 
And the God of all grace, who called you to 
his eternal glory in Christ, after you have 
suffered a little while, will himself restore you 
and make you strong, firm and steadfast. 11 
To him be the power for ever and ever. Amen. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 2 Peter 2:1 But there were also false 
prophets among the people, just as there will 
be false teachers among you. They will 
secretly introduce destructive heresies, even 
denying the sovereign Lord who bought 
them—bringing swift destruction on 
themselves. 2 Many will follow their shameful 
ways and will bring the way of truth into 
disrepute. 3 In their greed these teachers will 
exploit you with stories they have made up. 
Their condemnation has long been hanging 
over them, and their destruction has not been 
sleeping. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 John 2: 15 Do not love the world or 
anything in the world. If anyone loves the 
world, the love of the Father is not in him. 16 
For everything in the world—the cravings of 
sinful man, the lust of his eyes and the 
boasting of what he has and does—comes not 
from the Father but from the world. 17 The 
world and its desires pass away, but the man 
who does the will of God lives forever. 
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_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 John 3: 16 This is how we know what 
love is: Jesus Christ laid down his life for us. 
And we ought to lay down our lives for our 
brothers. 17 If anyone has material 
possessions and sees his brother in need but 
has no pity on him, how can the love of God 
be in him? 18 Dear children, let us not love 
with words or tongue but with actions and in 
truth. 19 This then is how we know that we 
belong to the truth, and how we set our 
hearts at rest in his presence 20 whenever 
our hearts condemn us. For God is greater 
than our hearts, and he knows everything. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 1 John 5: 14 This is the confidence we 
have in approaching God: that if we ask 
anything according to his will, he hears us. 15 
And if we know that he hears us—whatever 
we ask—we know that we have what we 
asked of him. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 3 John 1: 5 Dear friend, you are faithful 
in what you are doing for the brothers, even 
though they are strangers to you. 6 They have 
told the church about your love. You will do 
well to send them on their way in a manner 
worthy of God. 7 It was for the sake of the 
Name that they went out, receiving no help 
from the pagans. 8 We ought therefore to 
show hospitality to such men so that we may 
work together for the truth. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ 3 John 1: 9 I wrote to the church, but 
Diotrephes, who loves to be first, will have 
nothing to do with us. 10 So if I come, I will 

call attention to what he is doing, gossiping 
maliciously about us. Not satisfied with that, 
he refuses to welcome the brothers. He also 
stops those who want to do so and puts them 
out of the church. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 2: 8 “To the angel of the 
church in Smyrna write: These are the words 
of him who is the First and the Last, who died 
and came to life again. 9 I know your 
afflictions and your poverty—yet you are rich! 
I know the slander of those who say they are 
Jews and are not, but are a synagogue of 
Satan. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 3: 14 “To the angel of the 
church in Laodicea write: These are the words 
of the Amen, the faithful and true witness, 
the ruler of God’s creation. 15 I know your 
deeds, that you are neither cold nor hot. I 
wish you were either one or the other! 16 So, 
because you are lukewarm—neither hot nor 
cold—I am about to spit you out of my 
mouth. 17 You say, ‘I am rich; I have acquired 
wealth and do not need a thing.’ But you do 
not realize that you are wretched, pitiful, 
poor, blind and naked. 18 I counsel you to buy 
from me gold refined in the fire, so you can 
become rich; and white clothes to wear, so 
you can cover your shameful nakedness; and 
salve to put on your eyes, so you can see. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 5: 11 Then I looked and 
heard the voice of many angels, numbering 
thousands upon thousands, and ten thousand 
times ten thousand. They encircled the 
throne and the living creatures and the 
elders. 12 In a loud voice they sang: “Worthy 
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is the Lamb, who was slain, to receive power 
and wealth and wisdom and strength and 
honor and glory and praise!” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 6: 5 When the Lamb opened 
the third seal, I heard the third living creature 
say, “Come!” I looked, and there before me 
was a black horse! Its rider was holding a pair 
of scales in his hand. 6 Then I heard what 
sounded like a voice among the four living 
creatures, saying, “A quart of wheat for a 
day’s wages, and three quarts of barley for a 
day’s wages, and do not damage the oil and 
the wine!” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 13: 16 He also forced 
everyone, small and great, rich and poor, free 
and slave, to receive a mark on his right hand 
or on his forehead, 17 so that no one could 
buy or sell unless he had the mark, which is 
the name of the beast or the number of his 
name. 18 This calls for wisdom. If anyone has 
insight, let him calculate the number of the 
beast, for it is man’s number. His number is 
666. 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 18:1 After this I saw another 
angel coming down from heaven. He had 
great authority, and the earth was illuminated 
by his splendor. 2 With a mighty voice he 
shouted: “Fallen! Fallen is Babylon the Great! 
She has become a home for demons and a 
haunt for every evil spirit, a haunt for every 
unclean and detestable bird. 3 For all the 
nations have drunk the maddening wine of 
her adulteries. The kings of the earth 
committed adultery with her, and the 
merchants of the earth grew rich from her 

excessive luxuries.” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 

_____ Revelation 18: 11 “The merchants of 
the earth will weep and mourn over her 
because no one buys their cargoes any 
more— 12 cargoes of gold, silver, precious 
stones and pearls; fine linen, purple, silk and 
scarlet cloth; every sort of citron wood, and 
articles of every kind made of ivory, costly 
wood, bronze, iron and marble; 13 cargoes of 
cinnamon and spice, of incense, myrrh and 
frankincense, of wine and olive oil, of fine 
flour and wheat; cattle and sheep; horses and 
carriages; and bodies and souls of men. 14 
“They will say, ‘The fruit you longed for is 
gone from you. All your riches and splendor 
have vanished, never to be recovered.’ 15 The 
merchants who sold these things and gained 
their wealth from her will stand far off, 
terrified at her torment. They will weep and 
mourn 16 and cry out: “ ‘Woe! Woe, O great 
city, dressed in fine linen, purple and scarlet, 
and glittering with gold, precious stones and 
pearls! 17 In one hour such great wealth has 
been brought to ruin!’ “Every sea captain, and 
all who travel by ship, the sailors, and all who 
earn their living from the sea, will stand far 
off. 18 When they see the smoke of her 
burning, they will exclaim, ‘Was there ever a 
city like this great city?’ 19 They will throw 
dust on their heads, and with weeping and 
mourning cry out: “ ‘Woe! Woe, O great city, 
where all who had ships on the sea became 
rich through her wealth! In one hour she has 
been brought to ruin! 20 Rejoice over her, O 
heaven! Rejoice, saints and apostles and 
prophets! God has judged her for the way she 
treated you.’ ” 
_____________________________________
_____________________________________ 
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_____ Revelation 21:1 Then I saw a new 
heaven and a new earth, for the first heaven 
and the first earth had passed away, and 
there was no longer any sea. 2 I saw the Holy 
City, the new Jerusalem, coming down out of 
heaven from God, prepared as a bride 
beautifully dressed for her husband. 3 And I 
heard a loud voice from the throne saying, 
“Now the dwelling of God is with men, and he 
will live with them. They will be his people, 
and God himself will be with them and be 
their God. 4 He will wipe every tear from their 
eyes. There will be no more death or 
mourning or crying or pain, for the old order 
of things has passed away.” 5 He who was 
seated on the throne said, “I am making 
everything new!” Then he said, “Write this 
down, for these words are trustworthy and 
true.” 6 He said to me: “It is done. I am the 
Alpha and the Omega, the Beginning and the 
End. To him who is thirsty I will give to drink 
without cost from the spring of the water of 
life. 7 He who overcomes will inherit all this, 
and I will be his God and he will be my son. 8 
But the cowardly, the unbelieving, the vile, 
the murderers, the sexually immoral, those 
who practice magic arts, the idolaters and all 
liars—their place will be in the fiery lake of 
burning sulfur. This is the second death.” 9 
One of the seven angels who had the seven 
bowls full of the seven last plagues came and 
said to me, “Come, I will show you the bride, 
the wife of the Lamb.” 10 And he carried me 
away in the Spirit to a mountain great and 
high, and showed me the Holy City, 
Jerusalem, coming down out of heaven from 
God. 11 It shone with the glory of God, and its 
brilliance was like that of a very precious 
jewel, like a jasper, clear as crystal. 12 It had a 
great, high wall with twelve gates, and with 
twelve angels at the gates. On the gates were 
written the names of the twelve tribes of 

Israel. 13 There were three gates on the east, 
three on the north, three on the south and 
three on the west. 14 The wall of the city had 
twelve foundations, and on them were the 
names of the twelve apostles of the Lamb. 15 
The angel who talked with me had a 
measuring rod of gold to measure the city, its 
gates and its walls. 16 The city was laid out 
like a square, as long as it was wide. He 
measured the city with the rod and found it 
to be 12,000 stadia in length, and as wide and 
high as it is long. 17 He measured its wall and 
it was 144 cubits thick, by man’s 
measurement, which the angel was using. 18 
The wall was made of jasper, and the city of 
pure gold, as pure as glass. 19 The 
foundations of the city walls were decorated 
with every kind of precious stone. The first 
foundation was jasper, the second sapphire, 
the third chalcedony, the fourth emerald, 20 
the fifth sardonyx, the sixth carnelian, the 
seventh chrysolite, the eighth beryl, the ninth 
topaz, the tenth chrysoprase, the eleventh 
jacinth, and the twelfth amethyst. 21 The 
twelve gates were twelve pearls, each gate 
made of a single pearl. The great street of the 
city was of pure gold, like transparent glass. 
22 I did not see a temple in the city, because 
the Lord God Almighty and the Lamb are its 
temple. 23 The city does not need the sun or 
the moon to shine on it, for the glory of God 
gives it light, and the Lamb is its lamp. 24 The 
nations will walk by its light, and the kings of 
the earth will bring their splendor into it. 25 
On no day will its gates ever be shut, for there 
will be no night there. 26 The glory and honor 
of the nations will be brought into it. 27 
Nothing impure will ever enter it, nor will 
anyone who does what is shameful or 
deceitful, but only those whose names are 
written in the Lamb’s book of life. 
_____________________________________
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